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Our last month in New Zealand was filled with

exciting things! Our final youth event was

combined with a church work day. We organized,

had a time of fellowship, and wrapped it up with

a time of devotion. God is doing great things with

ALC youth!
We are thankful to the Borders family for allowing
us to work alongside them and for everyone who
has supported us. We have had an amazing five

months here and are so thankful for the blessings
God has given us!

The beginning of April marked the two year

anniversary of the Sunday school program.

Brianna was here for the very first service, and it

was an honor to celebrate with the kids two years

later. We threw a Sunday school “birthday party”

and had so much fun!  We are beyond proud of

ALC kids! 

Our Easter service was a wonderful time of
games, fellowship, and celebrating our risen

savior. 
Just in time for Easter, Brandon finished building
wooden panels to be a backdrop for the platform.
After months of hard work, the panels made this

rented dance studio feel like a church. 


